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112. Aboulhusn and his Slave-girl Taweddud ccccxxxvi.Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums
of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of
the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and
the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".Then she mounted the mule and repairing to the palace of the
Commander of the Faithful, went in to him and kissed the earth before him. Quoth he to her, as who should make mock of her, "I doubt not but
thou hast found thy lord." "By thy felicity and the length of thy continuance [on life,]" answered she, "I have indeed found him!" Now Er Reshid
was leaning back; but, when he heard this, he sat up and said to her, "By my life, [is this thou sayest] true?" "Ay, by thy life!" answered she; and he
said, "Bring him into my presence, so I may see him." But she replied, "O my lord, there have betided him many stresses and his charms are
changed and his favour faded; and indeed the Commander of the Faithful vouchsafed me a month; wherefore I will tend him the rest of the month
and then bring him to do his service to the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth Er Reshid, "True; the condition was for a month; but tell me what
hath betided him." "O my lord," answered she, "may God prolong thy continuance and make Paradise thy place of returning and thy harbourage
and the fire the abiding-place of thine enemies, when he presenteth himself to pay his respects to thee, he will expound to thee his case and will
name unto thee those who have wronged him; and indeed this is an arrear that is due to the Commander of the Faithful, in (41) whom may God
fortify the Faith and vouchsafe him the mastery over the rebel and the froward!".Sons, The Merchant and his, i. 81..? ? ? ? ? Quoth thou, "The
goodliest of things is patience and its use: Its practice still mankind doth guide to all that's fair and fine.".20. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar
cliii.The Eighteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? m. The Dethroned King whose Kingdom and Good were Restored to Him dcccci.There was once,
in the city of Baghdad, a man, [by name El Merouzi,] (30) who was a sharper and plagued (31) the folk with his knavish tricks, and he was
renowned in all quarters [for roguery]. [He went out one day], carrying a load of sheep's dung, and took an oath that he would not return to his
lodging till he had sold it at the price of raisins. Now there was in another city a second sharper, [by name Er Razi,] (32) one of its people, who
[went out the same day], bearing a load of goat's dung, which he had sworn that he would not sell but at the price of dried figs..The old man betook
himself to the city, as she bade him, and enquired for the money-changer, to whom they directed him. So he gave him the ring and the letter, which
when he saw, he kissed the letter and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport. Then he repaired to the market and buying all that she
bade him, laid it in a porter's basket and bade him go with the old man. So the latter took him and went with him to the mosque, where he relieved
him of his burden and carried the meats in to Sitt el Milah. She seated him by her side and they ate, he and she, of those rich meats, till they were
satisfied, when the old man rose and removed the food from before her..The king approved her speech and bestowed on her a dress of honour and
gave her magnificent gifts; after which, for that his choice had fallen upon his younger son, Melik Shah, he married her with him and made him his
heir apparent and caused the folk swear fealty to him. When this came to the knowledge of his brother Belehwan and he was ware that his younger
brother had been preferred over him, his breast was straitened and the affair was grievous to him and envy entered into him and rancour; but he
concealed this in his heart, whilst fire raged therein because of the damsel and the kingship..I swear by his life, yea, I swear by the life of my love
without peer, iii. 21..?STORY OF THE RICH MAN AND HIS WASTEFUL SON..? ? ? ? ? They have shut out thy person from my sight; They
cannot shut thy memory from my spright..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199..Ilan Shah and Abou Temam, Story of, i. 126..So the
old man put his head forth of the window and called the youth, who came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade
him enter, and when he came in to the damsel, he knew her and she knew him; whereupon he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled;
but she sprang up to him and seized him, and they embraced and wept together, till they fell down on the ground in a swoon. When the old man
saw them in this plight, he feared for himself and fled forth, seeing not the way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him,
"How comes it that I see thee confounded?" "How should I not be confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is
fallen in love with the servant of the mosque and they have embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of
this and be wroth with me; so tell me thou what is to be done in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the
nonce, take this casting-bottle of rose-water and go forth-right and sprinkle them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and
embracement, they will come to themselves, and if otherwise, do thou flee.".139. Khuzeimeh ben Bishr and Ikrimeh el Feyyas dclxxxii.Then he
returned to the youth and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst the youth called down
blessings on him and said, 'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter than thy composition.'
Then each of them acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the house conjured the
young merchant to return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore they praised the
master of the house and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till God vouchsafed
him a commodity of travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of
the age, is this more marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".20. Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets
ccccxxxii.My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain, ii. 95..? ? ? ? ? a. The Cat and the Mouse dcix.? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake and pray that
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the belov'd May yet to me relent and bid my tears be dried..? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye,"
quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].? ? ? ? ? Between mine eyes and wake ye have your dwelling-place, and thus My tears flow on unceasingly,
my sighs know no relent..85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin cccxcv.A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and
it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the
door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!"
and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a
handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end
whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and
wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third beds..96. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind ccccv.Woman (The Old) and the
Draper's Wife, ii. 55..? ? ? ? ? My heart belike shall his infect with softness, even as me His body with disease infects, of its seductive air..Old
Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..One day the Commander of the Faithful bade bring him to the presence; so his slave-girl changed
his raiment and clothing him in sumptuous apparel, mounted him on the mule. Then he rode to the palace and presenting himself before the Khalif,
saluted him with the goodliest of salutations and bespoke him with eloquent and deep-thoughted speech. When Er Reshid saw him, he marvelled at
the goodliness of his favour and his eloquence and the readiness of his speech and enquiring of him, was told that he was Sitt el Milah's lord;
whereupon quoth he, "Indeed, she is excusable in her love for him, and if we had put her to death unrighteously, as we were minded to do, her
blood would have been upon our heads." Then he turned to the young man and entering into discourse with him, found him well bred, intelligent,
quick of wit and apprehension, generous, pleasant, elegant, erudite. So he loved him with an exceeding love and questioned him of his native city
and of his father and of the manner of his journey to Baghdad. Noureddin acquainted him with that which he would know in the goodliest of words
and with the concisest of expressions; and the Khalif said to him, "And where hast thou been absent all this while? Indeed, we sent after thee to
Damascus and Mosul and other the towns, but lit on no tidings of thee." "O my lord," answered the young man, "there betided thy slave in thy city
that which never yet betided any." And he acquainted him with his case from first to last and told him that which had befallen him of evil [from El
Muradi and his crew]..? ? ? ? ? If the rose be entitled the pride of the morn, Before me nor after she wins it, I ween..The king gave him money and
men and troops galore and Bekhtzeman said in himself, 'Now am I fortified with this army and needs must I conquer my enemy therewith and
overcome him;' but he said not, 'With the aid of God the Most High.' So his enemy met him and overcame him again and he was defeated and put
to the rout and fled at a venture. His troops were dispersed from him and his money lost and the enemy followed after him. So he sought the sea
and passing over to the other side, saw a great city and therein a mighty citadel. He asked the name of the city and to whom it belonged and they
said to him, 'It belongeth to Khedidan the king.' So he fared on till he came to the king's palace aud concealing his condition, passed himself off for
a horseman (120) and sought service with King Khedidan, who attached him to his household and entreated him with honour; but his heart still
clave to his country and his home..Er Reshid considered her beauty and the goodliness of her singing and her eloquence and what not else she
comprised of qualities and rejoiced with an exceeding joyance; and for the stress of that which overcame him of delight, he descended from the
couch and sitting down with her upon the ground, said to her, 'Thou hast done well, O Tuhfeh. By Allah, thou art indeed a gift' (187) Then he
turned to Ishac and said to him, 'Thou dealtest not equitably, O Ishac, in the description of this damsel, (188) neither settest out all that she
compriseth of goodliness and skill; for that, by Allah, she is incomparably more skilful than thou; and I know of this craft that which none knoweth
other than I!' 'By Allah,' exclaimed Jaafer, 'thou sayst sooth, O my lord, O Commander of the Faithful. Indeed, this damsel hath done away my wit'
Quoth Ishac, 'By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, I had said that there was not on the face of the earth one who knew the craft of the lute like
myself; but, when I heard her, my skill became nothing worth in mine eyes.'.? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the glittering sunbeams bright, my heart's
contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of care and dole..Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers
el Bunducdari and the, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? Fortune its arrows all, through him I love, let fly At me and parted me from him for whom I sigh..? ? ? ? ? e.
The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dcccclxxxiv.76. The Khalif El Hakim and the Merchant ccclxxxix."And indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on
the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to comment it would be tedious." Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?" "Among them
is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and the Khalif said, "May God show him no favour neither quicken him! Was it not
he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.Then she took leave of the princess and veiling her face, disguised herself; (30) after which
she mounted the mule and sallying forth, went round about seeking her lord in the thoroughfares of Baghdad three days' space, but lit on no tidings
of him; and on the fourth day, she rode forth without the city. Now it was the noontide hour and great was the heat, and she was aweary and thirst
waxed upon her. Presently, she came to the mosque, wherein the young Damascene had taken shelter, and lighting down at the door, said to the old
man, [the Muezzin], "O elder, hast thou a draught of cold water? Indeed, I am overcome with heat and thirst." Quoth he, "[Come up] with me into
my house." So he carried her up into his lodging and spreading her [a carpet and cushions], seated her [thereon]; after which he brought her cold
water and she drank and said to the eunuch, "Go thy ways with the mule and on the morrow come back to me here." [So he went away] and she
slept and rested herself..? ? ? ? ? Whenas my sisters dear forsake me, grieved that they Must leave their native place and far away must hie,.? ? ? ? ?
My maker reserved me for generous men And the niggard and sland'rer to use me forebade..When Er Reshid drew near the door of the chamber, he
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heard the sound of the lute and Tuhfeh's voice singing; whereat he could not restrain his reason and was like to swoon away for excess of joy. Then
he pulled out the key, but could not bring his hand to open the door. However, after awhile, he took heart and applying himself, opened the door
and entered, saying, 'Methinks this is none other than a dream or an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh saw him, she rose and coming to meet him,
strained him to her bosom; and he cried out with a cry, wherein his soul was like to depart, and fell down in a swoon. She strained him to her
bosom and sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, and washed his face, till he came to himself, as he were a drunken man, for the excess
of his joy in Tuhfeh's return to him, after he had despaired of her..? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story xxvii.? ? ? ? ? v. The Stolen Purse dccccxcix.?
? ? ? ? It rests with him to heal me; and I (a soul he hath Must suffer that which irks it), go saying, in my fear.?THE NINTH OFFICER'S
STORY..It is said that the most extraordinary of that which happened to Er Reshid was as follows: His brother El Hadi, (153) when he succeeded
to the Khalifate, enquired of a seal-ring of great price, that had belonged to his father El Mehdi, (154) and it came to his knowledge that Er Reshid
had taken it. So he required it of the latter, who refused to give it up, and El Hadi insisted upon him, but he still denied the seal-ring of the
Khalifate. Now this was on the bridge [over the Tigris], and he threw the ring into the river. When El Hadi died and Er Reshid succeeded to the
Khalifate, he came in person to that bridge, with a seal-ring of lead, which he threw into the river at the same place, and bade the divers seek it. So
they did [his bidding] and brought up the first ring, and this was reckoned [an omen] of Er Reshid's good fortune and [a presage of] the continuance
of his reign. (155).When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and gave it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When
she came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not her salutation and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that
thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that which shall come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my
warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction; for I am certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee
gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went forth fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of
wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..There was once a sage of the sages, who had three sons and sons' sons, and
when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell dissension between them. So he assembled them and said to them, 'Be ye one
hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one another,] lest the folk despise you, and know that the like of you is as the rope which
the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and availed not to cut it; on this wise is division and union. And beware lest ye seek help of
others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into perdition, for by whosesoever means ye attain your desire, (222) his word (223) will have
precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth which I will bury in a certain place, so it may be a store for you, against the time of your
need.'.The prince thanked them and said to them, 'God requite you with all good, for indeed ye give me loyal counsel; but whither would ye have
me go?' Quoth they, 'Get thee to the land of the Greeks, the abiding-place of thy mother.' And he said, 'My grandfather Suleiman Shah, when the
King of the Greeks wrote to him, demanding my mother in marriage, concealed my affair and hid my secret; [and she hath done the like,] and I
cannot make her a liar.' 'Thou sayst sooth,' rejoined they; 'but we desire thine advantage, and even if thou tookest service with the folk, it were a
means of thy continuance [on life].' Then each of them brought out to him money and gave to him and clad him and fed him and fared on with him
a parasang's distance till they brought him far from the city, and giving him to know that he was safe, departed from him, whilst he fared on till he
came forth of the dominions of his uncle and entered those [of the king] of the Greeks. Then he entered a village and taking up his abode therein,
betook himself to serving one there in ploughing and sowing and the like..? ? ? ? ? Then was my heart by that which caused my agitation seared,
And from mine eyelids still the tears poured down without relent..? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons
in gloom of night and shadowtide..Disciple's Story, The, i. 283..My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, ii. 245..They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once
commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora] to go round about [the city] by night, and whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he
should strike off his head. So he went round one night of the nights and came upon three youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of
[intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold of them and the captain of the watch said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the
commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the Faithful and come abroad at this hour?" Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him
to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the nose-pierced (72) of them and the [bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite,
abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth (74) and of their blood.".? ? ? ? ? How long did the heart for thy love that languished with
longing endure A burden of passion, 'neath which e'en mountains might totter and fail!.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother
clii.? ? ? ? ? Ah, then will I begin on you with chiding than the breeze More soft, ay pleasanter than clear cold water and more sweet..? ? ? ? ? For
the longing that abideth in my heart is hard to bear. Fare with me, then, to my loved one. Answer nothing, but obey..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ja. Story of
David and Solomon dcccxcix.The vizier obeyed the king's commandment and going out from before him, [returned to his own house. When it was
night, he took his elder daughter and carried her up to the king; and when she came into his presence,] she wept; whereupon quoth he to her, 'What
causeth thee weep? Indeed, it was thou who willedst this.' And she answered, saying, 'I weep not but for longing after my little sister; for that, since
we grew up, I and she, I have never been parted from her till this day; so, if it please the king to send for her, that I may look on her and take my fill
of her till the morning, this were bounty and kindness of the king.'.The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and
they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated
with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other
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answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake
with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing,
but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times
and won of him four thousand dinars..King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147)
And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God the Most High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy
stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath
reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means (148) of security (149) against vexation. (150) A
friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to
wit, it was as follows. (153).When it was the appointed time, there came to us the man of the Sultan's guards, [who had accompanied the Jew, when
he came to complain of the loss of the money,] and said, "The Sultan biddeth you nail up (143) the Jew and bring the money, for that there is no
way by which five thousand dinars can be lost." Wherefore we knew that our device sufficed not. So I went forth and finding a young man, a
Haurani, (144) passing the road, laid hands on him and stripped him and beat him with palm-rods. Then I clapped him in irons and carrying him to
the prefecture, beat him again, saying to them, "This is the thief who stole the money." And we strove to make him confess; but he would not
confess. So we beat him a third and a fourth time, till we were weary and exhausted and he became unable to return an answer. But, when we had
made an end of beating and tormenting him, he said, "I will fetch the money forthright."."There was once a king of the kings, whose name was
Bekhtzeman, and he was a great eater and drinker and carouser. Now enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm and
threatened him; and one of his friends said to him, 'O king, the enemy maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I reck not
of him, for that I have arms and wealth and men and am not afraid of aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He will help
thee more than thy wealth and thine arms and thy men.' But he paid no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the enemy came
upon him and waged war upon him and got the victory over him and his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought. So he fled
from before him and seeking one of the kings, said to him, 'I come to thee and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou mayst
help me against mine enemy.'.? ? ? ? ? Quoth Sherik, "On me be his warranty, may God assain the king!" So the Tai departed, after a term had been
assigned him for his coming..Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii. 181..Merouzi (El) and Er Razi, ii. 28..Aboulhusn abode with his wife in eating and
drinking and all delight of life, till all that was with them was spent, when he said to her, "Harkye, O Nuzhet el Fuad!" "At thy service," answered
she, and he said, "I have it in mind to play a trick on the Khalif and thou shalt do the like with the Lady Zubeideh, and we will take of them, in a
twinkling, two hundred dinars and two pieces of silk." "As thou wilt," answered she; "but what thinkest thou to do?" And he said,"We will feign
ourselves dead and this is the trick. I will die before thee and lay myself out, and do thou spread over me a kerchief of silk and loose [the muslin of]
my turban over me and tie my toes and lay on my heart a knife, and a little salt. (35) Then let down thy hair and betake thyself to thy mistress
Zubeideh, tearing thy dress and buffeting thy face and crying out. She will say to thee, 'What aileth thee?' and do thou answer her, saying, 'May thy
head outlive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." She will mourn for me and weep and bid her treasuress give thee a hundred dinars and a piece
of silk and will say to thee, 'Go lay him out and carry him forth [to burial].' So do thou take of her the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and come
back, and when thou returnest to me, I will rise up and thou shalt lie down in my place, and I will go to the Khalif and say to him, 'May thy head
outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!' and tear my dress and pluck at my beard. He will mourn for thee and say to his treasurer, 'Give Aboulhusn a hundred
dinars and a piece of silk.' Then he will say to me, 'Go; lay her out and carry her forth;' and I will come back to thee.".Still do I yearn, whilst
passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.When Aamir heard his lord's verses, he knew that he was a slave of love [and that she of whom he was
enamoured abode] in Baghdad. Then they fared on night and day, traversing plains and stony wastes, till they came in sight of Baghdad and lighted
down in its suburbs (66) and lay the night there. When they arose in the morning, they removed to the bank of the Tigris and there they encamped
and sojourned three days..? ? ? ? ? c. The Fishes and the Crab dcccciii.Then she told him the story of Anca, daughter of Behram Gour, with Anca,
daughter of the wind, and described to him her dwelling-place and her island, whereupon quoth Er Reshid, 'O Tuhfet es Sedr, (252) tell me of El
Anca, daughter of Behram Gour; is she of the Jinn or of mankind or of the birds? For this long time have I desired to find one who should tell me
of her.' 'It is well, O Commander of the Faithful,' answered Tuhfeh. 'I asked the queen of this and she acquainted me with her case and told me who
built her the palace.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'I conjure thee by Allah, tell it me.' And Tuhfeh answered, 'It is well,' and proceeded to tell him. And indeed
he was amazed at that which he heard from her and what she told him and at that which she had brought back of jewels and jacinths of various
colours and preciots stones of many kinds, such as amazed the beholder and confounded thought and mind. As for this, it was the means of the
enrichment of the Barmecides and the Abbasicles, and they abode in their delight..Therewith Wekhimeh was moved to exceeding delight and
drinking off the cup, ordered her twenty dresses of Greek brocade and a tray, wherein were thirty thousand dinars. Then she gave the cup to Queen
Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who took it and said, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, sing to me on the gillyflower.' Quoth she 'Hearkening and obedience,'
and improvised the following verses:.?STORY OF THE CREDULOUS HUSBAND.? ? ? ? ? A dark affair thou littest up with Islam and with proof
Quenchedst the flaming red-coals of error and dismay..73. The Miller and his Wife ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor.Sabir (Abou), Story of, i. 90..? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open many an eye..How
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long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me? ii. 69..?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..69. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's
Wife dcliv.So Es Shisban drank off the cup in his turn and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts!' And he bestowed on her that which was upon him,
to wit, a dress of cloth-of-pearl, fringed with great pearls and rubies and broidered with precious stones, and a tray wherein were fifty thousand
dinars. Then Meimoun the Sworder took the cup and fell to gazing intently upon Tuhfeh. Now there was in his hand a pomegranate-flower and he
said to her, 'Sing upon this pomegranate-flower, O queen of men and Jinn; for indeed thou hast dominion over all hearts.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening
and obedience;' and she improvised and sang the following verses:.86. The Three Unfortunate Lovers dclxxii.? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to
Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a merchant of the merchants of Damascus, by name
Aboulhusn, who had money and riches and slaves and slave-girls and lands and houses and baths; but he was not blessed with a child and indeed
his years waxed great; wherefore he addressed himself to supplicate God the Most High in private and in public and in his inclining and his
prostration and at the season of the call to prayer, beseeching Him to vouchsafe him, before his admittance [to His mercy], a son who should inherit
his wealth and possessions; and God answered his prayer. So his wife conceived and the days of her pregnancy were accomplished and her months
and her nights and the pangs of her travail came upon her and she gave birth to a male child, as he were a piece of the moon. He had not his match
for beauty and he put to shame the sun and the resplendent moon; for he had a shining face and black eyes of Babylonian witchery (2) and aquiline
nose and ruby lips; brief, he was perfect of attributes, the loveliest of the folk of his time, without doubt or gainsaying..Now the king was leaning
back upon the cushion, when he heard the man's words, he knew the purport thereof; so he sat up and said, "Return to thy garden in all assurance
and ease of heart; for, by Allah, never saw I the like of thy garden nor stouter of ward than its walls over its trees!" So Firouz returned to his wife,
and the cadi knew not the truth of the affair, no, nor any of those who were in that assembly, save the king and the husband and the damsel's
brother. (176).Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the Man of, i. 218..Conclusion.Ten Viziers, The, i. 61.On this wise he abode a space
of days, after which he made himself at home in the land and took to himself comrades and got him friends galore, with whom he addressed
himself to diversion and good cheer. Moreover, he went a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced [by his company] and he
entertained them with stories and civilities (161) and diverted them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of histories and anecdotes.
Presently, the report of him reached King Jemhour, lord of Cashghar of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company]. So he went in quest of
him and Abdallah repaired to his court and going in to him, kissed the earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and entreated him with kindness
and bade commit him to the guest-house, where he abode three days, at the end of which time the king sent [to him] a chamberlain of his
chamberlains and let bring him to his presence. When he came before him, he greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the interpreter accosted
him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy report, that thou art a goodly boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and he would have thee
company with him by night and entertain him with that which thou knowest of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And he made answer
with "Hearkening and obedience.".? ? ? ? ? My body is dissolved with sufferance in vain; Relenting, ay, and grace I hoped should yet betide;.Then
they returned to Dinarzad and displayed her in the fifth dress and in the sixth, which was green. Indeed, she overpassed with her loveliness the fair
of the four quarters of the world and outshone, with the brightness of her countenance, the full moon at its rising; for she was even as saith of her
the poet in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? k. The Prisoner and how God gave him Relief . cccclxxxv.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor.61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.There was once a king of the kings of the earth, who dwelt in a populous (236) city,
abounding in good; but he oppressed its people and used them foully, so that he ruined (237) the city; and he was named none other than tyrant and
misdoer. Now he was wont, whenas he heard of a masterful man (238) in another land, to send after him and tempt him with money to take service
with him; and there was a certain tither, who exceeded all his brethren in oppression of the people and foulness of dealing. So the king sent after
him and when he stood before him, he found him a mighty man (239) and said to him, 'Thou hast been praised to me, but meseemeth thou
overpassest the description. Set out to me somewhat of thy sayings and doings, so I may be dispensed therewith from [enquiring into] all thy
circumstance.' 'With all my heart,' answered the other. 'Know, O king, that I oppress the folk and people (240) the land, whilst other than I wasteth
(241) it and peopleth it not.'
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